
October  2017
Grand Knight --------------------------------- Bill Crowder

October is going to be a busy month for us. We will be celebrating our 60th Anniversary on Thursday, 
October 12th.  We are also holding the "Tootsie Roll" drive for those with intellectual disabilities on the 
weekend of  October 21st & 22nd at the Staters on 40th Street and the Staters on Kendall Drive.  The 
following weekend, October 28th & 29th, we will be at the Staters on Greenspot Road and the Staters at
 Palm and E. Highland Avenue.  We still need volunteers on both weekends so please contact PGK Paul
 McJunkin or myself if you're able to help. Also this month on Sunday, October 15th, there will be a 
membership recruitment drive at Our Lady of Hope church-Valencia and on Sunday, October 29th, a 
membership recruitment drive at St. Anthony's. Again, please volunteer to help if you are able but if 
you aren't, don't worry. We will be doing the "Tootsie Roll" drive at our churches early in November so you 
can help out then. Please pray for those who have been devastated by the recent hurricanes and may
 God bless you and your families. 



PRAYER FOR THE SICK
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Sam Gutierrez

“Del Roco Election & New Board Members” 

 

Brothers, 

 At our regularly scheduled Council 4488 meeting held on September 14, 2017 a new Del Roco board of 
directors were elected to fulfill 1 year and 2 year commitments.  The following lists of brothers were 
elected: Dave Coy, Lupe Perez and Ray Lombardo will remain on the board through June of 2019; and 
brothers Sal Vasquez, Joe Trevino, Don Jones & Manual Carabajal will fulfill terms through June of 2018. 

On Thursday, September 21st, the new directors met at the regularly scheduled Del Roco board meeting 
to begin the tasks of re-energizing the corporation. The first order of business was introductions and a 
discussion of the function of Del Roco. The next order of business was the election of Corporate Officers. 
Dave Coy accepted the nomination and was elected as the new president. Brother Manual Carabajal 
accepted the nomination and was elected Vice President. Brother Ray Lombardo accepted the 
nomination and was elected Treasurer. The Secretary position will be filled at the October 2017 
meeting. 
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Glub Steward
CLUB STEWARD NEWS FOR OCTOBER 

 

Beauty Blooming up front in the 
planters on Baseline! 

  “Pictures 
say a thousand 
words.” 

September brought 
a lot of blessings… big 

and small. Thank you!! We got an “A”…thank 
you to all the kitchen volunteers and especially 
to Virgie Reyes. Many other small miracles that 
make all of our “jobs” easier. Looking forward 
to the many happy miracles of October and the 
upcoming holidays! Stop by and say hello. I am 
here daily, Monday-Friday. Please call me at 
(909)889-7053, I’d love to talk to you.  
Elena Klopfer-Club Steward � 

 

 
First miracle of the month! Refurbished beer tap lines.. 
No more tangled mess!! 

Second miracle of the month! The 
freezer looks brand new again! 

Thank you Jerry & Chuchie Doubek 
for cleaning and dethawing!! 
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CULTURE OF LIFE 

   ID DRIVE

What you may have previously referred to as the Tootsie Roll Drive
is now called the ID Drive; "The Intellectual Disabilities" Drive.

Brother Paul McJunkin will be calling each of you to help by
volunteering to man a 3-hr. shift on either the weekend of
Oct. 21, 22 or Oct. 28, 29 at one of the Stater Bros. Mkts.
Please accord him the bene�t of your time by listening to
him and accepting one of the shifts. We cannot do this without
your help in representing the council in this charity project.

                      Submitted by: John Rozzi, Director   

The following are comments made in a recent article penned by
the National Pro-life Center On Capitol Hill. This is one of the
several national Pro-Life organizations that Del Rosa Council
supports. The article makes a strong point of the hypocritical,
2-faced position which the pro-abortionists take when it comes
to championing "investigative journalism". They will constantly
sing the praises of this undercover technique when they "catch"
someone they do not like, but lo and behold, here come two (2)
journalists, David Daleiden and Sandra Merritt, engaging in the
kind of investigative work the media usually loves, who uncover
a story that is of profound interest to the entire country by
catching Planned Parenthood (PP) in the commission of selling
body parts! And what do the abortion extremists do? They �nd a
radical pro-abortion Attorney General to prosecute the heroic
pro-life investigative journalists. The case is still "in-limbo",
but we all should be outraged because it is so unfair that these
two heroic pro-life investigative journalists are now facing
decades in prison. All this for the so-called "crime" of catching
PP employees engaged in the, evidently, illegal act of selling body
parts! We cannot, we MUST not let these pro-life journalist heroes
be persecuted by the abortion radicals. We must come to their
rescue now. You can help by writing to President Trump and Attorney
General Sessions at the White House requesting an Emergency Pardon
for them. The address is The White House, 1600 Pennsylvania Ave.,
Washington DC. 20500. Also, remember to pray for a favorable outcome
to this travesty.

                      Submitted by: John Rozzi, Director      



Bible Study
Wednesday from 7 PM to 9 PM 

in the council lounge

5

Bob Herness
Church Director, 4488

Dear Brother Knights, and all friends of our council,

In the September newsletter, I shared with you the relevance of the three presentations to be 
given by Ken Hensley, a former Baptist minister who converted to the Catholic Church about 
15 years ago.  Presently, he teaches scripture at St. John Seminary in Camarillo under the
 authority of the Archdiocese of Los Angeles. The subject matter is very, very important as this 
is the 500 year anniversary that Martin Luther protested and eventually split from the Roman 
Catholic Church and started what most historians call the Protestant Reformation.  Ken will cover
 the causes and e�ects of Luther's revolt against the authority of the Church, why he taught faith 
alone and Bible alone, where he was wrong, and the �nal night, Ken will discuss the Catholic
 answer, or the Counter Reformation and the Dogmas of the Council of Trent and the rise of the
 Society of Jesus, i.e. Jesuits.

Brothers, all, and I do mean of us should attend these three presentations and invite fallen away 
Catholics, non-Catholics, or anyone interested in the di�erences between Catholicism, the truth, 
and Protestantism, and its errors.
The dates are:  Wednesday, October 4th at 7:00 p.m. at our council
                       Wednesday, October 11th at 7:00 p.m. "  "    "
                       Wednesday, October 18th  "   "      "     "  "  "

As our faith, our culture and the very core of the American Republic is under attack from atheism, 
secularism and apathy, we knights who helped put "Under God" in the Pledge of Allegiance," need 
to stand strong and defend the faith, our culture, and our country.
Please be assured that you won't be bored if you attend these three very informative evenings with
 Ken Hensley hosted by the Church and Bible class that meets year around.  Please, please join us.

Ad Majorem Dei Gloriam!
SK Bob Herness, Church Director, Council 4488
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Hello once again from the Ladies Auxiliary!  Thanks be to God, we survived another hot 
summer, and fall is �nally upon us!

We have plenty of activity planned for the fall season, beginning with a memorial mass 
o�ered for deceased Knights' Ladies on Sunday, October 8th at 9:30 a.m.  The location of 
the mass is Our Lady of Hope, 6885 Del Rosa Ave., San Bernardino 92404 (1/2 mile north 
of the Council building).  Mass will be followed by a pot lock brunch at the Council lounge.  
We hope to see you there!

Mark your calendars:  the fall Bingo Luncheon will be on Saturday, October 14th, from noon 
until 4:00 p.m. at the Council.  Doors open at 11:30 a.m.  This luncheon will be Halloween 
themed and costumes are encouraged!  The event promises to be loads of fun and, of
course, all proceeds will help local high school students attend college, so please don't 
miss it!

As we enjoy the changing of seasons, may God continue to bless us all with His unchanging love!

Evelyn "Evy" Trevino
Knights' Ladies President



Chaplain                               Father Manuel Cardoza   909-884-4696                         
Grand Knight      Dr. Bill Crowder                  909-907-5039         rndrph@att.net                                           
Deputy Grand Knight    Luis Avalos                         562-607-5407
Chancellor              Mario Salcedo          909-312-8403         mariosalcedo92@gmail.com                 
Warden               Louis Avalos                       909-252-8834           
Recorder      David Calhoun                 909-888-7121         David.Calhoun@va.gov    
Financial Secretary    Jack Mielke                        909-862-1545         mielke8535@roadrunner.com
Treasurer                Paul Dainko                       909-425-1845         Jpdainko@gmail.com
Advocate         William Calderon         951-580-2850                    
1-Year Trustee        George Steffen                 909-883-9275           
2-Year Trustee        vacant                              
3-Year Trustee        Louie Moreno                    408-636-6154        norcallouie@gmail.com
Inside Guard        Gil Ortega            
Outside Guard        Pedro Sanchez                  909-936-7076

Church Director             Robert K. Herness              951-845-2615   RKHerness@gmail.com   
Community Director      Vacant     
Membership Director           Tom Sherrier                       909-887-3521         tb41870@aol.com
Retention Director      vacant                                 
Family Director                      Paul McJunkin                  909-862-6403                                
Blood Donations Chair         Don Jones         
Roundtable Chair                Ray Lobato                        909-884-9138                    
Bulletin                                   Precise Print                        909-381-3447        pppi@sbcglobal.net
Insurance Field Agent          Emeka Egu                        909-645-2246
Bingo Chair                           Louis (Tony) Avalos         909-252-8834
Del Roco President               David Coy 
Knights Ladies President      Evy Trevino                                  
Club Steward           Elena Klopfer         

Information Center
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909-889-7053  eklopfer1484@gmail.com

emeka.egu@kofc.org
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